HOWDEN TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held on Tuesday 7 February 2017 at 7:15pm in the Council meeting room, Bridgegate, Howden.

Present:
Councillors R Blee, R. Drury, R Hart (Chair), A Martinson, A Morris, H Pears, H Roberts, E Ward, A Wilson.
Apologies:
Councillor D Patrick
Clerk:

Allie Milner.
Min 457
Declaration of interest
457.1
There were no interests declared.
457.2
No dispensations were requested/granted.
Min 458
Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the meeting of 3 January 2017 were approved as a true record. 
Min 459
Planning applications

452.1 
16/03284/PLF: Change of use of first floor to form a flat and repainting of shop front at 58 Bridgegate, Howden DN14 7JH – The Council supported the comments of the Conservation officer regarding the windows and suggested that if the Council was minded to approve the application, the flat is only occupied by people employed by the business. This is due to the unsociable hours, noise and odours from the business.
452.2
16/04247/PLF: External alterations including replacement plant and condenser equipment and security bars over vents at The Co-operative, Charles Briggs Avenue, Howden DN14 7GQ – The Council made no observations.

452.3
17/00064/PLF:  Retention of covered walkway to side and rear with link to freezer cabinet at  Kitchen, 38 Bridgegate, Howden DN14 7AE – The Council made no observations. 

Min 460
Notices of decision from ERYC

The following notices of decision from ERYC were received:-
460.1 
16/03101/PLF: Alterations and extensions to existing farm house to form 1 additional

dwelling, conversion of existing agricultural buildings to form 3 dwellings and associated access, parking, landscaping and screening at Park Farm, Selby Road, Howden DN14 7JP– Granted

460.2
16/03373/PLB:  Internal alterations and replacement of two signs to front at East Riding Of Yorkshire Council Customer Service Centre, 69 Hailgate, Howden DN14 7SX – Granted.

460.3
16/03789/PAD:  Display of two non-illuminated wall signs following removal of existing

Signs at East Riding Of Yorkshire Council Customer Service Centre, 69 Hailgate, Howden DN14 7SX – Granted.

Min 461
CPZ/Car parking proposals
Correspondence had been received from Helen Firth regarding the parking permits for the ERYC car parks in Howden.  Following on from comments fed back from Town council – the new proposals are as follows:-
461.1
ERYC would not now mark out dedicated PA permit spaces in Bishops Manor or Hailgate car parks.  They propose to release 60 permits for sale one all the car parking changes have been agreed. Options for this is that all 60 permits are released and anyone can purchase them all or a number of (in which case PA will buy them), or 40 permits be released to PA and 20 released for general purchase on a first come first served basis.  The Committee thought this unfair and unreasonable as it was the Traders who had approached ERYC firstly with the suggestion for these permits.  The Clerk was instructed to write back for a split of 40 to be offered to traders in the first three months, if no take up then offered to PA.
461.2
ERYC proposed that Bishops Manor will be long stay as Hailgate can accommodate short stay places.  The only difference between long stay and short stay is the free first half hour period.

461.3
All car parks in Howden to be amended to Band 1 charges which was a cheaper rate and permits be issued at a cost of £150 per annum (currently £400 per annum).

461.4
The Clerk was actioned to contact ERYC as ask if the permits were attached to a vehicle or a person.  Also to ask what the criteria was for applying for a permit – was it business only or individual, resident, visitor etc.

Min 462
Correspondence
The following correspondence was received and noted:-

462.1
From George Wright, Planning Consultant and Development Advisor advising the Council of the proposals to lodge a planning application for the development of four houses on the land adjacent to Blakey’s Crossing on Selby Road, with the remainder of the land being landscaped alongside some construction works to include car parking and footpath connecting to the Howden Marsh, with improvements to the pathway through the Howden Marsh from Selby road for a distance of 200 metres. The Town council was informed as a notice due to the interest in the land of the Marsh.  The Committee requested that the Clerk replay with acknowledgement and requesting that the car park be built with some kind of barrier to provide a height restriction as there was a possibility it would end up being used as a lorry park.
Min 463
Date of next meeting

7 March 2017.
The meeting closed at 8:10pm.
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